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Morr & Co
The new name for 
Morrisons Solicitors.
Morr & Co support clients on their legal journey, 
helping them plan for the future, deal with the 
unexpected and prosper through life’s ups and 
downs.

In January 2022, Morrisons Solicitors rebranded to 
Morr & Co, uniting the Morrisons Group brands across 
the region (including Morrisons Solicitors, Wheelers 
Solicitors, and Harrops & Hepburn Solicitors).

01883 723712
info@morrlaw.com

Offices  across Surrey, Hampshire & 
South West London



Newcomers to the village sometimes ask me about the history and purpose 
of the Lloyd Hall.  So, for anyone who wants to know . . . . . . .

The Lloyd Hall commemorates the Lloyd family who, for nearly a 
hundred years, owned most of the land that now constitutes Outwood 
parish.  Alfred Lloyd (1845-1919) came from a family with banking, 
corn-merchant and brewing connections.  In 1875 he bought the 250 acre 
estate previously known as Brown’s Hill Farm, on which a country house 
called Harewoods had been built in the 1850s.  He added to this property 
steadily over the next 20 or 30 years, notably acquiring Burstow Park and 
its commons in 1889, until he had some 2,000 acres.  His son Theodore 
(1872-1959) continued to acquire land, including in 1925 the triangle 
bounded by Millers Lane, Wasp Green Lane and Brickfield Road.  

A parcel of this land he gave to the village of Outwood in 1938, together 
with a hall that he built on it, explaining that the hall had been built “for 
the purpose of the betterment of village life".  In 2014 The Lloyd Hall was 
demolished and a new hall opened on January 31st 2015.  The Hall and the 
land it sits on are owned by the Charities Commission, and are managed 
by a group of trustees for the benefit of the village.

The key role of the hall is to be a place for the residents of Outwood to 
meet, and it plays host to educational groups, ballroom dancing, coffee 
mornings, a regular film night, tea dances, yoga, pilates, wood working, 
the WI and meditation classes.  The Lloyd Hall is hired out for parties and 
weddings in order to finance the running costs and maintenance of the 
property and to keep the cost to residents as low as possible.

Like most things in the village, the Hall is run by a Committee of 
willing volunteers!  If you would like to be involved in running or 
supporting this valuable village asset, please do contact me – 
we would love to have your help!

Richard Pollard
richardjpollard@me.com

LLOYD  HALL 



Rector's Ramblings
CHURCH NEWS

You have probably seen the defibrillators that have 
been installed in Outwood. I recently attended a 
training course on how to use the ones that have now 
been installed in Smallfield.  The importance of heart 
compressions (CPR) was emphasised over the use of 
rescue breaths (‘kiss of life’).  Though rescue breaths are 
good things to do, it was recognised that not everybody 
feels comfortable giving mouth to mouth resuscitation, 
especially to people they don’t know – even more so in 
these Covid times which are still very much with us.
We have become very used to keeping our distance, wearing masks and not 
breathing on others, even though we are at last beginning to return to more normal 
times.  However, I am still very struck by how breathing breath into someone, the 
kiss of life, as it were, is at the heart of the Bible story and the Christian message.  
Later this month, on Sunday 17th April, we shall celebrate Easter Day and as part 
of our Easter readings in church we shall hear read from John’s Gospel how Jesus 
breathed on his disciples on the first Easter Day, breathing into them the breath of 
life, the life-giving force of the living Spirit of God – just as in the creation story 
at the beginning of Genesis, God breathes into man ‘the breath of life’ and he 
becomes a living being. 
This breathing life back into things is picked up in CS Lewis’s book, The Lion The 
Witch and The Wardrobe.  If you know it, you may remember that when the lion 
Aslan arrives in Narnia he breathes on the statues of the creatures the witch had 
turned to stone, bringing them all to life again.
It’s no coincidence that Aslan breathes life in the way that Jesus did.  Though CS 
Lewis didn’t originally intend to write a story with a Christian message he found 
that as he began to write about Narnia he began to see how this story could open 
up the deep truths of Christianity to people in a way that the teaching of the church 
wasn’t able to.  How, as he put it:
	 "Stories of this kind could steal past a certain inhibition which had 		
	 paralyzed much of my own religion since childhood. Why did one find it so 	
	 hard to feel as one was told one ought to feel about God or about the 		
	 sufferings of Christ?"	



CHURCH NEWS

With love and prayers for a joyful Eastertide

Nicholas                                                                                                   

The feeling that says Easter may be Jesus’ story but I don’t feel it’s my.  But the 
Gospel story, the Easter story, is your story, my story, too.  Each of us has a story 
to tell, the story of our lives and our experiences of joy and sorrow, love and loss.  
When St Paul was writing his letter to the members of the Corinthian church he 
said this:
	 You yourselves are our letter, written on our hearts, known and read by 	
	 everyone. You show that you are a letter from Christ, the result of our 		
	 ministry, written not with ink but with the Spirit of the living God, not on 	
	 tablets of stone but on tablets of human hearts.
I like that phrase ‘you are a letter from Christ’.  As we reflect on the story of our 
life and begin to share it with others, we create another page of the Bible, another 
chapter in the Jesus story.  The story of your life, however it has unfolded and is 
unfolding, is holy and an unwritten page of the Bible. 
And going back to where I began this letter, I would go on to say that not just is 
your life holy, but also that each breath you take is holy – holy breath.  Each breath 
you take is inspiration, not just in a physical sense of filling your lungs but also in 
a spiritual sense of filling your soul with the breath of life, the life-giving force of 
the Holy Spirit of God.  The new life we celebrate at Easter is not just something we 
celebrate once a year.  Every day, every breath, is a celebration of new life, the life 
of God in you.  Every day is Easter Day – a celebration of life as a gift from God. 
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ST. GEORGE’S DAY LUNCH

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION
OUTWOOD BRANCH

MONDAY 25th APRIL
12.30 for 1.00pm

THE BELL OUTWOOD
2-course lunch + coffee

£20.00
TO BOOK YOUR PLACE

Contact
Jo Barber

07967 157402
or e-mail:

jombarber@hotmail.com

ALL VERY WELCOME

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Beacon Tart
Ingredients representing all 4 nations of the UK.

	 England: Cheddar Cheese		 Northern Ireland: Potatoes
	 Scotland: Smoked Salmon		 Wales: Leek

Filling
100g  Smoked salmon (trimmings or chopped small)
50g  Leek
100g  Cooked potatoes
70g  Cheddar cheese
200g  single cream
2 large eggs (beaten)
1 tablespoon fresh chopped parsley
Black pepper, butter or oil

1.	 To make pastry - place flour in bowl add the fats and rub until the mixture resembles fine breadcrumbs.
	 Add cold water to bind to a soft dough, knead briefly and shape into a ball.  
	 Wrap and chill for 30 minutes.
2.	 Roll out the pastry and use to line the flan tin.  Prick the bottom of the pastry shell with a fork.  
	 Line with foil and fill with baking beans.  
	 Place tin on a heated baking tray and bake in pre-heated oven at 200oC Fan (Gas 7) for 10 minutes, 	
	 remove foil and baking beans, return to oven for a further 10 minutes.
3.	 Reduce oven temp to 160oC Fan (Gas 4).
4.	 Scrub potatoes and place in a pan of lightly salted boiling water to cook for 15 minutes.  
	 Drain and allow to cool before removing the skin and then slicing thinly.
5.	 Finely chop leek.  Heat a little butter or oil in a small frying pan and cook over a low to moderate heat, 	
	 stirring occasionally for about 10 minutes until soft but not coloured - allow to cool.
6.	 Mix together cream, beaten eggs, chopped parsley and plenty of black pepper.  
	 Layer filling in pastry case; spread smoked salmon over base of tart followed by leek and then 
	 50g grated cheese (keeping 20g to sprinkle on top).  Top with the sliced cooked potatoes.  
	 Sprinkle remaining cheese over the top then gently pour cream and egg mixture on the tart.
7.	 Bake in oven for 30-35 minutes until filling is set and golden.  Serve cold.
NB  These quantities also make 18 small tarts using 8cm plain round cutter and lining patty tins.  
       (When making small tarts there is no need to blind bake the cases first).  
       Bake small tarts at 160oC Fan (Gas 4) for about 30 minutes until filling is set and golden.

You heard about it here first!   Soon to be in the national press.
ENJOY!!

Pastry
140g  plain flour
35g  margarine
35g vegetable fat
About 1.5 tablespoons cold water
Or use ready-made shortcrust pastry
*   20cm loose-bottom flan tin
*   baking beans

The following quantities will serve TEN people.
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D C Read Builders & Landscapers

‘Quality Workmanship’
01342 843023                                                   07706 467803                info@dcreadbuilders.vpweb.co.uk          

www.dcreadbuilders.co.uk

Outside In Locksmiths

Available 24 Hours

0800 772 39 72

Domestic, Commercial, Landlord.

Lock Outs, New Locks,
Lock Repairs.

Wooden, Upvc, Composite 
and Aluminium doors locks 

repaired.

Fully Insured. 

Free Quotes.

outsideinlocksmiths.co.uk

miss.oliviam@icloud.com
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Elizabeth Dyke

OUTWOOD WI

MARCH REPORT
Spring is on the way and our programme for 2022 continues with friendship 
and learning at its core as always. 
This month we welcomed Dr Helena Griffiths as our guest speaker.  
A geologist with keen enthusiasm for travel exploration, Helena reminded 
us all how wonderful it is to visit different areas around the world – 
something we have all missed during the last two years of pandemic.  In 
2015 Helena undertook a solo trip around western Australia, experiencing 
basic outback roads and the challenging topography.  She stayed in a total 
of 34 national parks as she progressed on her mammoth journey.  Her 
only companion was a gnome called Darren attached to the front grille of 
her heavy-duty vehicle!  Helena covered 22,000 kilometres in 80 days, 
following a route through the centre of the country and round the western 
coast through Perth which is geographically the most remote city in the 
world.  Accompanied by stunning photographs of the breath taking scenery 
and unique wildlife, her descriptions made us gasp with the details of the 
challenges to be faced when surviving her intrepid journey.  Most of us 
are not brave enough to undertake such a challenging adventure, but we 
left the meeting determined to spread our horizons to more distant climes 
again soon.
Now that strict visiting restrictions are behind us, we are hoping to restart 
some day trips and our first planned group outing will be to the Wildlife 
Centre in South Godstone. Regular clubs in members’ homes are also 
reinstated (pins and needles, book club, play reading group, mah jong 
club, quiz on Zoom) and we hope to expand these as we are presently 
welcoming several new members.
At our next meeting on Tuesday 5th April at 2.30pm we shall be enjoying a 
live cookery demonstration from Gill Potterton of Glorious Foods; she will 
be inspiring us to try new dishes using fresh spring ingredients. 
It will be our membership renewal month so, if you have been considering 
joining our happy group, then do come along and see what we have to 
offer.
(Membership fee is £44 for the year).
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Credit cards 
accepted

 PLUMBING   &   BATHROOMS
• Plumbing • Boiler • Bathroom – Installations & Maintenance
• Accessible Bathroom Adaptions • Wet Rooms • Cloakrooms

• Electrics, Plastering, Carpentry, Tiling, Decorating & General Maintenance
• Boiler Service • Landlord Gas Safety Inspections • Powerflushing

FREE ESTIMATES & ADVICE call 07850 373955 or 01737 823888
www.homewoodheating.co.uk

166988

Would you like your grass cut every day?
Large or small garden

We can help 
Unique automated grass cutting service

From only £9/week

Contact Bob Fromant 
M:  07828 304923      
E:  fromaint@gmail.com                  
W: www.fromaint.co.uk

Free quote & garden survey
Garden Maintenance professional

Robotic lawnmower specialist
Fully insured

50% OFF     1st Month Grass Cut                 Quote Outwood News
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NATURE WATCH

Mike F Johnson

After the series of named storms in February, which ended with Franklin that caused so 
much flooding and damage in the west and the north of the country, the south east escaped 
fairly lightly.  Meanwhile into March the weather continued to be milder than the norm but 

with clear skies the temperature plummeted at night on a few occasions to give frost which turned 
the flower buds of the early narcissi brown.  Two pots that would be expected to have had up to a 
dozen and half flowers each were reduced to just a handful – I’ve not had this happen before.  As I 
mentioned last month spring is arriving early.  From where I am writing now on 18th March I am 
looking down onto a magnolia (soulangeana) in our front garden that is full of buds and with a few 
more days of sunshine it will be in full, glorious flower.  However, when I checked my records, I 
have a photograph of the same tree with flower buds at the same stage and the date was 15th April 
2015, so we are talking a full four weeks.  It is the same out in the country, with hazel catkins 
breaking into powdery bloom and weeping willows taking on their beautiful shade of lime green as 
the leaf buds open.  The glistening yellow stars of the lesser celandine have also been putting on a 
great show together with the beautiful blue, scented flowers of wood violets (Viola odorata).

Watching one of Sir David Attenborough’s wildlife documentaries recently I was fascinated to hear 
him mention, in a reference to nightingales, the famous recording of a duet between a cellist and 
a nightingale in the garden of a family home in Limpsfield, made by the BBC on 19th May 1924. 
The cellist was the internationally famous Beatrice Harrison, one of four highly talented musical 
sisters whose parents were good friends with, amongst many others, the composers Sir Edward 
Elgar, Frederic Delius and Sir Thomas Beecham.  In the late 1930’s Beatrice and her sisters May 
and Monica moved into Woolborough Farm in Outwood in order to develop their interest in their 
collections of animals and birds.   They were keen breeders of Irish Wolfhounds, Scottish Terriers 
and Pomeranians and also kept budgerigars, canaries and parrots.  Together with their close friend 
May Atfield, they developed a breeding line of Irish Wolfhounds called Sanctuary which was the 
name of the kennels they had set up in Outwood in 1940 in which they had undertaken to look 
after the dogs of airman who were flying, killed or imprisoned or until they returned from war.  All 
this apart it did remind me of the last time I head a nightingale singing in Hornecourt Wood, such 
a beautiful song. 

Back at the end of February, Ann Hooper Smith 
contacted me to report seeing an unusual bird on a lake 
in Tilgate Park, Crawley that she believed might be a 
pied cormorant that could have been blown off course 
from its normal territory in North America by one 
of the many storms – her photographs, taken from a 
distance, were rather blurred.  However, after consulting 
the British Trust for Ornithology, it turned out to be a 
cormorant but there are two groups or races.  The most 
commonly seen on inland rivers and lakes is black with 
white throat feathers but this one was a member of the 
sinensis group, mostly found in coastal areas, which have 
white feathers on their throats and napes of the neck.  
Ann’s bird had probably been blown inland by storms. 
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Local teenager looking for;
Dog Walking, Dog Sitting, 

Baby Sitting, House Sitting, 
Gardening/Lawn Mowing, 

Car Washing 
and any other small jobs.

Please contact Patrick Smith
patchgymnast@aol.com

07884 121110

U
UKCraftFairs.com

Connecting the
Arts and Crafts

community

BABYSITTING
Reliable teenage 

girl from 
Outwood 

available for 
babysitting.

Please contact Keeva Martin
07821 736059

keeva@family-martin.co.uk

Burstow Group of St Catherine’s Hospice

BLUEBELL WALK
SUNDAY 24th APRIL
Teas and Home-made cakes

                                  Join us for an afternoon walk through beautiful woodlands

followed by teas at the cricket pavilion.
FROM NATIONAL TRUST CAR PARK

OUTWOOD COMMON 2pm      
Families Welcome           Dogs on leads

 DONATIONS to St Catherine’s Hospice

                     Teas served at CRICKET PAVILION by kind permission of OCC

 for details: Angie, 01342 843718  
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       Community in Harmony 

                                                                                                  

 	
	

																																					
	

	

																																														Patron:	Dame	Judi	Dench	
	
	

Saturday	14th	May	2022	at	7.30pm	
Christ	Church,	Kings	Cross	Lane,	South	Nutfield,	RH1	5NG	

	

Brahms:		Schicksalslied	(Song	of	Destiny)	
Karl	Jenkins:		Sacred	Songs	
Parry:		My	soul,	there	is	a	country	
and	other	part-songs	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

www.	southnutfieldchoralsociety.org.uk	
Registered	Charity	Number	1168618												

Tickets	(including	post-concert	buffet):		
	£14																	Students		£7																												Under	10s	go	free	
Pre-booking:		sncscontact@gmail.com							or	call	07841	827496	
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Home or Office 
Desktop – Laptop – Network

Specialists
We Come to You!

On-site or pickup and return service

Fixed price repairs - 1000+ Clients       
30 yrs+ experience - No Fix No Fee 

Call Steve or Caroline  
01342 834267             

07771 666759
enquiries@sensiblepcsolutions.co.uk              

www.SensiblepcSolutions.co.uk 

KEEPING OUTWOOD 
BUG FREE FOR 25 YEARS
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CHARTERED DESIGNERS
PROJECT MANAGERS

Architecture   v Interior Design
Engineering   v Surveying

Town Planning   v   Project Management

For all aspects of building
design and construction

Contact Bill Morle FCSD MFPWS
01342 843336

email: bill@a-bdesigns.co.uk

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 

                                                                                                                                                    
 

                Taxation & Accountancy services for: 
 

 Business Start Ups  Limited Companies 
 Individuals  Partnerships 

 

Call: 01737 224891             
www.cheeldwheelerandco.co.uk        

 
 

Cheeld Wheeler & Co  
                   CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS  

 

 
       
 
 

Helgaz 
Flowers
Modern & Traditional Floristry

Flowers to suit all budgets
Weddings, Funerals

and all other occasions

01342 843777
helgazflowers@gmail.com
www.helgazflowers.co.uk

Please like us on xxx   
1b Wheelers Lane, Smallfield, Surrey RH6 9PT
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Outwood4Ukraine
Outwood4Ukraine is the project we have started in anticipation of a number 
of Outwood residents playing host to Ukrainian refugees.  We want to build 
a framework of support for both the refugees and their hosts, making this a 
community-wide effort and not just that of the host families.

Around 50 Outwood residents joined us on Friday 18th  March to discuss how we 
can work together to help.  What was clear is that, while not everyone will be able 
to host refugees themselves, there is a tremendous willingness on everyone’s part to 
help in some way.  Importantly, everyone will be able to give as much or as little help 
and support as they wish.   At the meeting were representatives from similar groups 
that are starting up in Nutfield, Bletchingley and Copthorne, and also Tandridge 
District Councillor Mick Gillman.  Local and National Government will be key 
sources of information and support, as many of the issues we will be facing will 
need regional or national solutions to be put in place.

Once any refugees arrive, there will be an ongoing need for help with matters such 
as transportation, social events, support networks, employment opportunities, 
food distribution, and sharing useful items such as car seats, bicycles, baby and 
toddler equipment etc.  We aim to have people co-ordinating each of these areas.  
We also recognise that the Ukrainians may need ongoing support for the traumas 
they have suffered which necessitated their journey to us.

In the short-term, there are some more immediate priorities, and help is needed 
for all of these.  They include: talking to banks to see what will be involved in 
opening bank accounts, bearing in mind that the refugees may not have passports; 
talking to the DVLA to see what needs to be done to allow Ukrainian visitors to 
drive; contacting doctors, dentists and schools to understand their registration 
procedures and criteria; identifying any work opportunities through our village 
residents and contacts; and sourcing any equipment needed on day one, such as car 
seats to collect younger family members when they arrive.



17

What you can do
(1)	 Keep informed.   Michelann Pollard is compiling a mailing list of everyone 	
	 who wants to stay informed of developments and needs.  Please contact her 	
	 if you would like to be added to the list.  Everyone at the village meeting 	
	 who left an e-mail address will already be added to the mailing list.

(2)	 Identify where you can help now.  At the village meeting, residents 		
	 identified and shared those areas (from the points noted above) where they 	
	 are willing to help. 	
	 If you weren’t at the meeting and feel you can help in one or more of the 	
	 above areas, please e-mail one of us using the contact details below, or call 	
	 us if you prefer.  Any help will be welcome.

The events unfolding in Ukraine have shocked us all.  We all want to help in some 
way, and many already have.  By working together as a community, we genuinely 
believe that we can provide a tremendous support network and a welcoming 
environment to give these people the best possible chance of coping with their 
terrible situation. 

Thank you.

		  Paul Daniels			   Michelann Pollard
		  pjd@omf.uk.com			   ukmikie@hotmail.co.uk
	    07836 237639			   01342 841601	 	
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his lor
dship

1 The High Street
Nutfield, Redhill,
Surrey RH1 4HH
crownvets.com 
t: 01737 822250

Opening times:
Monday - Friday
8.30am - 6.30pm
Saturday 
9am - 11.30am

Miss Nicola Williams
Mr Michael Taylor

Consultation by 
appointment

Veterinary Clinic Now OpenTreating  Your  Pets  Like  Royalty

Outwood Reflexology

Do you want to find an oasis of relaxation and 
calm in our picturesque village?

Are you looking for a way to unwind, improve 
your mood and de-stress in a peaceful 
environment, just minutes from your home?

Restore that feeling of well being, improve 
your sleep and take time for yourself

Reflexology is suitable for everyone, and 
appointments are available throughout the 
week

Vouchers available for that perfect gift!

tel: 07741 300 720       email: outwoodhome@gmail.com
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JOB VACANCY
Outwood Parish Council is looking for a part-time clerk and responsible financial 
officer to join their team.

Details
Job title: 	 clerk and responsible financial officer part time 25 hours/month
Organisation: 	 Outwood Parish Council
Salary: 		  £29,174-£32,798 (SCP 24-28 April 2021) per annum paid pro rata 	
			   (£15.15-£17.05 per hour). 
Application deadline: 	 8th April 2022
Interviews: 	 late April 2022
Start date: 	 20th May 2022

Summary:
Outwood Parish Council is seeking a part-time Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer 
to administer the council’s business.  The role is for 25 hours per month, with a salary 
range commensurate to the LC2 scale range.  This small rural parish, with around 550 
registered voters and a precept of approximately £19,000 per annum, is in the district of 
Tandridge in Surrey and has five Councillors who have no party-political affiliations. 

You will work mainly from home, using a laptop provided by the council.  Your hours will 
be fully flexible apart from attendance at 10 council meetings per year that take place 
on the first Wednesday of each month at 7.30pm, except the months of August and 
December.   You may be asked to attend other meetings from time to time.  Training for 
the Certificate in Local Council Administration will be provided, if necessary.

The council’s main assets are a children’s recreation ground and a multi-use games area.  
A woodland trim trail is also under construction.  The main challenges are protecting 
the Greenbelt which washes over the parish from inappropriate development.  The 
village of Outwood does not have a mains gas supply and the council has an active 
Sustainable Outwood Group which is looking at alternative ways of supplying energy to 
the community.

Applicants should have appropriate experience in administration.  
Previous experience as a clerk is desirable but not essential.

If you require further information or a copy of the job description, please email or call Cllr 
Jane Howard using contact details below.

Apply for this post: please send your CV including two references by email to 
Cllr Jane Howard at janeweston899@btinternet.com 07753602656 

Closing date 8th April 2022.
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Noise disturbance If you’re subject to noise disturbance, Tandridge District 
Council recommend keeping a noise diary for two weeks then completing their 
on-line noise complaint form https://www.tandridge.gov.uk/Environmental-
concerns/Noise-complaint 
 

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee We hope that the village will 
use this extended bank holiday to come together and enjoy each other’s 
company after a difficult couple of years. You are encouraged to put up 
bunting and flags around your home and garden. We’re looking 
forward to some memorable and joyful village occasions 

Our next meeting is Wednesday April the 6th at 7.30pm in the Church Room  
For more detailed meeting reports and any current planning applications  

please visit the website www.outwood.org and click on Parish Council 
Members of the public are invited to attend our meetings 

OPC Annual Village Meeting EXTRA 
If you have a question for our MP 
please submit it to the Parish Clerk by 
19th April parish.clerk@outwood.org. 
                 

We’re recruiting! 
Are you interested in a part 

time position as Parish Clerk? 
See our advert in this edition. 

Thursday 2nd June 2022 Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Beacons on the common 
The festivities will commence at 9.15pm with the unveiling of a commemorative bench 
and the newly refurbished village sign. Our beacon on the Common will then be lit at 

9.45pm, accompanied by a rendition of the new Commonwealth Anthem by the 
Windmill Songsters. All residents are invited to attend. Please note that parking is 

very limited and you are advised to bring a torch with you. 
Sunday 5th. June 2022 3-6pm. Outwood Jubilee Picnic at the Lloyd Hall. 

After a welcome and a Tribute to the Queen followed by a Blessing there will be a 
Loyal Toast at 4.40pm. Residents can bring their own Picnic and a BBQ will be 

available together with Cakes, Tea, Coffee and Soft Drinks in the grounds of Lloyd Hall. 
A glass of Prosecco will be provided for the Loyal Toast. 

A cash Bar courtesy of the Bell Inn will be available. 
Each child in the village under the age of 16 will receive a small commemorative gift. 

To help us gauge numbers for the Picnic, please RSVP to velma9612@gmail.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
Kevin Bourne		  07963 833154
Mick Gillman		  01342 893233
Colin White		  01342 893010

COUNTY COUNCILLOR
Chris Farr		  TBC

TANDRIDGE DISTRICT COUNCIL
General			   01883 722000
Noise, dangerous structures, 
pest control, pollution, flooding, 
tree enforcement etc.
Amenity Services		 0800 7834843
Abandoned cars, flytipping, 
graffiti or vandalism.
Rubbish collection BIFFA	 01342 837346
Removal of unwanted vehicle	 01883 732998

www.tandridge.gov.uk

SURREY COUNTY COUNCIL
General			   03456 009009
Pot Holes			  0300 200 1003
Verge Cutting		  01342 837666

www.surreycc.gov.uk

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Claire Coutinho
Email: claire.coutinho.mp@parliament.uk
House of Commons (Direct Line)	020 7219 7643
Constituency Office Oxted	 01883 715782

GATWICK AIRPORT NOISE
Automated line 		  01293 311568
Flight tracker on Gatwick Airport website

REDHILL AERODROME NOISELINE
Please copy any response received 	 01737 888123
using this Noiseline to the Parish Clerk

NATIONAL TRUST
Harewoods Estate Office	 01342 843225
Lead Ranger - Mark Richards  - 07770 887679
Area Ranger - Eleanor Yoxhall - 07769 885991

www.nationaltrust.org.uk

LLOYD HALL
Booking Enquiries
Telephone		  07435 882640
Email: lloydhall.outwood@hotmail.co.uk
Management Committee Secretary
Jane Forbat 		  01342 842834
Email: lhmc@lloydhall.org

POLICE
Emergency Attendance 	 999
Report non-urgent incidents	 101

Crime Prevention Advice
Mark Howells

Email: mark.howells@surrey.pnn.police.uk

USEFUL NUMBERS:
PEST CONTROL (Rats, wasps etc.)
Balcombe Pest Control	 01444 811916
BIFFA Special Collections	01883 712333
                                                     (Option 2)  
Fridges, Freezers, Furniture etc.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS
Meetings are held each month except August and December 

PARISH CLERK
Lucinda Charlesworth	 Email: parish.clerk@outwood.org  	  01342 843800
			   Brightleigh House, Millers Lane, Outwood, Surrey RH1 5PZ

PARISH COUNCILLORS
Mary Baldock	  Planning & National Trust         baldock.mary@googlemail.com 842358
Barry Gosling	  Planning & Lloyd Hall	                        bagosling651@gmail.com 844105
Jane Howard	  Chair - Footpaths & Bridleways  	    janeweston899@btinternet.com	 842456
Nick Wyer	  Vice Chair - Roads & Verges, Wells Field    nickwyer56@gmail.com	 841664
Rosie Yeldham	  Community Matters	                rosie.yeldham@outwood.org	 844642

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
Mark Osland
Email: outwoodnw@gmail.com

PS Brooker is the Southern Sergeant  
Email: Joshua.Brooker@surrey.pnn.police.uk 

The PC's for our area are Lee Newman and 
Rowan Futter
Email: Lee.Newman@surrey.pnn.police.uk
Email: Rowan.Futter@surrey.pnn.police.uk
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Note: 315 stops (and drops off) 
anywhere in the village when hailed.  
For simplicity the times are given for 

Millers Lane.
Please make timing adjustments 

for stopping elsewhere.

OFFICE OF THE POLICE & CRIME 
COMMISSIONER FOR SURREY

OUTWOOD’S 
PUBLIC TRANSPORT

315 Cruiser Service
Times to and from Redhill, but this bus also 

goes to Dormansland via Smallfield

 Monday to Friday only
 Leaves Millers Lane		  07.48
				    10.25
				    13.50

 The 10.25 and 13.50 buses also go 
 to East Surrey Hospital via Redhill.
 Buses leave the hospital at 12.15 
 and 17.05 to return to Outwood.

 Leaves Redhill Bus Station	 09.00
				    12.25
				    17.15
	             Fridays only	 15.37

 On school days there are also 
 buses from Millers Lane at 07.45

East Surrey Rural 
Transport

ESRTP
 Bookings and information: 01883 701270
 Website: 	   www.rtp@esrtp.org.uk

Information provided by 
Outwood Parish Council E&OE

COMMUNITY 
SPEEDWATCH

Lisa Townsend 
Police and Crime Commissioner 

The public can contact the Office of the Police 
and Crime Commissioner in the following ways:

Telephone: 	01483 630 200

Email:	 SurreyPCC@surrey.police.uk

Website:	 www.surrey-pcc.gov.uk

Are you willing to take 
on the position of local 
co-ordinator held for 

many years by 
Nigel Shaw?

Please contact 
Outwood Parish Council 

for more information.
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St John the Baptist, Outwood
Services in April

Sunday, 3 April
11 am   Morning Worship

Palm Sunday, 10 April
10 am   Benefice Service of Holy Communion 

with palms and dramatised reading of 
the Gospel at Burstow Church
Maundy Thursday, 14 April

  7 pm   Passover Meal and Holy Communion in 
Smallfield Church Hall, followed by vigil

Good Friday, 15 April
  2 pm   Good Friday Liturgy at Horne Church
  3 pm   Café Church: Tea and hot cross buns in 

Smallfield Church Hall, together with all-
age craft activities

Easter Eve, 16 April
  8 pm   Easter Vigil and Lighting of New Fire at 

Outwood Church
Easter Day, 17 April

  7 am   Early Easter service on Outwood 
Common

11 am    Holy Communion for Easter
Sunday 24 April

11 am   Morning Worship 
Revd Nicholas Calver

The Rectory, 5 The Acorns, Smallfield RH6 9QJ
Email: nicholas.calver@btinternet.com                                    Tel:  01342 842224
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DIARY OF EVENTS

 OUTWOOD VILLAGE WEBSITE
www.outwood.org

The website Diary page, maintained by Outwood News, lists all village 
events (of which we are aware) taking place up to a year in advance.  

Why not take a look to avoid a clash of dates!

		

***  Events planned subject to current Government guidance.  ***
		 APRIL
Tuesday 5th		  WI MEETING 
				    2.30pm - Lloyd Hall
Wednesday 6th	 PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
				    7.30pm - Church Room, Wasp Green Lane
Sunday 10th		  OHS - SPRING WALK
				    2.00pm - Meet on the Common
Monday 25th		  BRITISH LEGION - ST.GEORGE'S DAY LUNCH
				    12.30 for 1.00pm - The Bell Inn           (See page 7)

Sunday 24th		  SCH - BLUEBELL WALK					   
				    2.00pm - Meet on the Common	 (See page 13)

Monday 25th		  ANNUAL VILLAGE MEETING
				    7.30pm - Lloyd Hall			   (See Cover)

Tuesday 26th	 	 FILM CLUB - "WEST SIDE STORY"
				    7.30 for 8.00pm - Lloyd Hall

MAY
Tuesday 3rd		  WI MEETING 
				    2.30pm - Lloyd Hall
Wednesday 4th	 PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
				    7.30pm - Church Room, Wasp Green Lane
Saturday 7th		  OHS - PLANT SALE
				    10.00am - St John's Church
Tuesday 31st	 	 FILM CLUB 
				    7.30 for 8.00pm - Lloyd Hall
				  



25

LLOYD  HALL 

FLAPJACK BAKE SALE
Thank you to everyone who has already been in touch about the Bike 
Race Bake Sale.  Just to remind you, the "Bulk Bake" will be at the Hall on 
Wednesday 15th June from 11am, and the Bake Sale will be on Sunday 19th 
June from early.  

Please contact Michelann Pollard at ukmikie@hotmail.co.uk 
if you are able to help.

INTERNET SECURITY FOR THE NOT SO YOUNG
Tuesday 17th May 11 am at the Lloyd Hall

Steve Forehead of Sensible Solutions has kindly agreed to talk to us about 
internet security and safety.   The topics covered will be aimed mostly at those 
of us who are a little bit older ...  This is open to anyone, so please spread the 
word among friends who do not live in the village.  
The cost is £3 which will include a hot drink and cake, any profits for the benefit 
of the Lloyd Hall.  
Please can you email Michelann Pollard at ukmikie@hotmail.co.uk if you hope 
to attend, just to give an idea of numbers.
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Contact	
  Pat	
  or	
  Adam	
  Carter
info@fusilierelectrical.co.uk
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NICEIC	
  APPROVED

www.fusilierelectrical.co.uk

01342	
  843883	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
07711	
  478890

DPC
Groundworks Ltd 

Contact: David Bridges

info.dpcgroundworks@gmail.com

Fully insured 
Private and commercial
General maintenance

Drainage and Klargesters
Land drains

Utility services
Earthworks and machine hire

Concrete surfaces 
Paving

Swimming pools
Extensions

General building
07969 661014Instagram : dpcgroundworks
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Please note that monthly meetings will be changing to the 1st Wednesday 
of each month from February, and from March the meetings will start at 7.30pm. 

There are no meetings in August or December.
 

Contact	
  Pat	
  or	
  Adam	
  Carter
info@fusilierelectrical.co.uk

PART	
  P	
  CERTIFIED	
  	
  	
  	
  

NICEIC	
  APPROVED

www.fusilierelectrical.co.uk

01342	
  843883	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
07711	
  478890

• For Boys and Girls aged 8 to 14
• Friendly atmosphere, 
• Beautiful surroundings
• Exceptional facilities, 
• Qualified coaches
• Committed to ensure all children 

will have an opportunity to play 
competitive cricket

• All equipment provided
• All activities run within 

appropriate Covid guidance

Contact 
Academy@outwoodcricket.club

www.outwoodcricket.club

OUTWOOD CRICKET 
ACADEMY

Sponsored by

2022 Academy - Now enrolling
Starts 

Thursday 21st April 2022 6.30-8pm

Outwood All Stars
• All Stars gives girls and boys aged 5 to 8 the

chance to play, learn great skills and make new friends
• 8 week course starting Thursday 12th May 2022 6.30-7.30pm

Enroll at : https://allstarscricket.co.uk/outwoodcc
Or via : www.outwoodcricket.club
Or contact : info@outwoodcricket.club
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THE QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE 
ART EXHIBITION

As part of the Queen’s Jubilee celebrations, we have decided to 
hold an Art Exhibition alongside the other events.  Each child in the 
village will be able to submit one item on the Jubilee theme, and 
it would be wonderful if children of ALL ages could be represented.  
Adults may also submit artwork for a separate exhibition.  
The maximum size for children's work should be A3, and for adult 
work the maximum should be 24” x 24". (Sizes approximate, and one 
item only per person). 
We hope that you will welcome the opportunity to show off your 
children’s skills, and encourage them to get ideas about what they 
might do.  
All work must have a connection to the Jubilee theme and contain 
some awareness of this historical event, but this can be generously 
defined (eg. Royalty, The Queen, Windsor Castle, Balmoral, Buckingham 
Palace, Carriages and Horses, Processions, Crown Jewels, Regalia, 
Celebrations, Fireworks, Beacons and Bonfires, Crests, Flags, Bunting, 
Corgi Dogs etc.) 
We intend to exhibit all paintings in the Lloyd Hall on June 5th. 
Further information and an Entry Form will be available in the May 
edition of the Outwood News. 
We look forward to lots of exciting and colourful exhibits!

Sandra Crittell, 01342 843661
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QUEEN'S JUBILEE LAPEL PINS
At the last Jubilee, the village provided 

a mug for each child to mark the 
occasion.  

This year, we have decided to provide 
each child a lapel pin. 

 If you would like to have a lapel pin 
for your child (free of charge to 16 
and under), please email Michelann 
Pollard at ukmikie@hotmail.co.uk.

THURSDAY 2ND JUNE
QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE BEACON ON THE COMMON

Commencing at 9.15pm with the unveiling of a commemorative bench 
and the newly refurbished village sign.

Our beacon on the common will be lit at 9.45pm, 
accompanied by a rendition of the new Commonwealth Anthem 

by the Windmill Songsters.

SUNDAY 5TH JUNE
OUTWOOD JUBILEE PICNIC AT LLOYD HALL

3.00 - 6.00PM

After a welcome and a Tribute to the Queen followed by a Blessing 
there will be a Loyal Toast at 4.40pm.

Bring your own Picnic and a BBQ will be available together with 
Cakes, Tea, Coffee and Soft Drinks.

A glass of prosecco will be provided for the Loyal Toast.
A cash bar courtesy of the Bell Inn will be available.

To help us guage numbers for the Picnic, please RSVP to 
velma9612@gmail.com
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OUTWOOD CELEBRATIONS

THE QUEEN’S CORONATION - JUNE 2ND 1953
Perhaps some of our older villagers will find happy memories here and for younger 
villagers some interesting anecdotes of a very happy day.  Did you know that all the  
events tool place on the Cricket Ground?  The volunteer committee organisers (like 
2022) are all villagers prepared to lend a hand.

The day began with a carnival procession of 6 floats pulled by tractors and steam 
engines around the village.  One float involved Outwood Ladies in hats and 
finery  taking teas - bone china of course!  Another carried the Outwood Queen 
and her two ladies in waiting, another carried children of the village - 3 of whom 
were dressed to represent Ireland, Scotland and Wales.  Once the floats reached 
Outwood Common a new bench was unveiled and duly sat on by ‘the Queen’ and 
her entourage.  This bench I believe fell into disrepair and was vandalised - hence 
the new one courtesy of the Parish Council to be unveiled on Thursday June 2nd.  
The floats and procession then maoved in to fun and games and refreshments on 
the Cricket Ground.

Remember there was a Village School then and the pupils were taught to do Maypole 
Dancing by Miss White the headmistress who lived in the School House.
All the children were in outfits of light blue tafetta skirts with red, white and blue 
ribbons along the hem and white draw-string blouses all made by Mrs Sparks.  There 
was much drinking of tea and beer and many games and events during the day.

A float pulled by an Availing Tractor Engine - owned by Mr Sparks.
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Maypole Dancers in full swing - one girl is Jennifer 
Lambert who lived at “Tweenways” now “Toftrees” 
on Millers Lane.

I am sure there are lots of memories within the village which need to be shared - 
village history to be told to newer residents - memories not to fade away.  If you 
have some to share let us know.

Next edition will include the history of the Outwood Village Sign dedicated in 
1979.

Let’s hope for fine weather when the villagers come together for a celebration in 
the Outwood Spirit 2022. 

Pat Hewett

THANK YOU TO JANET ROWLANDS FOR ALL THE INFORMATION & THE PHOTOS.

Outwood Queen was Mrs Gower who lived 
at 8 Little Collins, to her left Miss Dorothy 
Brown who lived at Chelmarsh on Dayseys 
Hill, to her right Miss Rosemary Streeter 
who lived on Millers Lane.

They were chosen for their roles by John 
Ellison who was a T.V.Producer of “In Town 
Tonight” who lived on Dayseys Hill.

The Queens Attendees: 
Scotland - Agnes Sparks of Little Collins
Wales - Barbara Roberts of Little Collins

                 Ireland - Pat Mowell of Little Collins

Village School Pupils ready to dance 
outside the Cricket Pavillion - perhaps some 
villagers will recognise faces - one boy is 
John Roberts who was Head Boy.
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Consultations Monday to Saturday 
9am - 7pm

24 hour care at our Redhill surgery  
by our own team of vets and nurses.

Gayton Veterinary Group
www.gayton.co.uk

Gayton House,  
40 Hatchlands Road,
Redhill, Surrey RH1 6AT

01737 761475

7 South Parade,  
Horley Row,
Horley, Surrey RH6 8BH

01293 771560

CHRIS ANDREWS 
GARDEN MAINTENANCE

CITY & GUILDS HORTICULTURE

GRASS CUTTING, 
HEDGE CUTTING,

TREE & SHRUB PRUNING,
BEDS & BORDERS WEEDED 
& MAINTAINED, PLANTING,

GENERAL CLEARING & TIDYING
ESTABLISHED 20 YEARS 

REFERENCES AND PHOTOS AVAILABLE

CALL CHRIS 
TEL. 01342 841583   

MOB. 07810 748852
4 WHITEWOOD COTTAGES, WHITEWOOD LANE, 

HORNE, RH9 8JR

PAUL RICHARDS 
UPHOLSTERY

All aspects of Upholstery 
and Re-Upholstery undertaken

Fabrics and Foams Available
Quality you CAN Afford

Traditional Workmanship by a Skilled Craftsman

All Upholstery Carried Out In Our Own Workshops

20 Years Experience
From Chairs to Chaise, Seats to Settees

Portfolio Available
Free Estimates and Advice

Trindles Farm, Plough Road, Smallfield, RH6 9JN

Phone/Fax: 01342 619277  
Mobile: 07949 510877

Paul.Richards.upholstery@gmail.com
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Outwood Horticultural Society

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES
Sunday 10th April - 2pm 		 Spring Walk  
					     Meet on the Common  Members free/Join on the day £5  
Saturday 7th May - 10am 	 Plant Sale  
					     St Johns Church
Saturday 18th June - 2pm 	 Early Show / Church Fair 
					     St Johns Church
		         			   Window Flower Competition ‘Heaven Scent’ 	
Saturday 3rd September - 1pm 	 Main Show / Village Show 
					     Lloyd Hall
Friday 25th November 		  AGM / Supper 
					     Lloyd Hall tbc
Photographic Classes for Summer Show
					     ‘Celebration’
					     ‘Energy’
					     ‘Seasons’
					     ‘Playtime’ - Children’s Class

Thank you to everyone for planting, sharing and smiling - we look forward to seeing you!
Best wishes,  The OHS Team

  
We are really looking forward to seeing you all at some of our events this year - 
you don’t have to be a keen gardener to join or take part! 

MUGA REFURBISHMENT

The MUGA playing surface is due to be refurbished mid May, weather permitting.
The court will be closed between 5-7 days while work is carried out by Sports Surfaces Solutions.

Notices will be placed on Wells Field gates a week before work commences.

KAPOW has been awarded funding from Tandridge Together Community Funding and the IGAS 
Community Fund to cover the majority of the costs.

For more information contact Bernie Thomson on 843060/berniethomson@btinternet.com

Village Tennis Tournament   
We are making plans for another village tennis

tournament to take place later this year.  As in

previous years this event will be open to all levels of

players.  Details will be published in future editions of Outwood News and 

Outwoods Matters.

KAPOW (Kids And Parents Of Outwood)
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alex  jones 
funeral directors  

HOME VISITS  
AVAILABLE 

MONUMENTAL  
MASONARY 

BEAUTIFUL PRIVATE 
CHAPELS OF REST 

PRE-PAID  
FUNERAL PLANS 

Lingfield  
01342 832534 
1 EAST GRINSTEAD ROAD,  

LINGFIELD, RH7 6EP 

Oxted  
01883 730383 
92 STATION ROAD EAST,    

OXTED, RH8 0QA 

Edenbridge  
01732 860047 

70 HIGH STREET,           
EDENBRIDGE, TN8 5AS 

Forest Row  
01342 822399 

1 ASHDOWN COURT,  
FOREST ROW, RH18 5EZ 

A TOTALLY INDEPENDENT FAMILY CONCERN 
www.alexjonesfuneraldirectors.co.uk 



35

Phone:  01342 891835 
www.belloutwood.co.uk

Wishing you all well, Steve & the team at The Bell

Great news!
Our Head Chef @scottie_the_chef (Yep; Scott Currie is 
one of those well-known “Instagram Chefs”) and his team 
here at The Bell have been working hard to get our new 
menus ready and they're here waiting for you to try!  Lots 
of locally sourced produce, much of which comes from 
Outwood, or close to us, turned into delicious dishes by 
Scott and our talented team. 

Since taking over in 2020, it’s become a passion within 
the business that we’ve driven forward, to source as much 
wonderful produce as locally as possible and we’re going 
from strength to strength with this belief. 

By the time this goes to print we’ll be open for food again 
on Mondays & Tuesdays. 

Call to book on 01342 891835 or online via our webby 
page www.belloutwood.co.uk , where you can find the 
new menus or on our Facebook page, and we'll do the rest. 
Our “Daily Specials” are coming back too, so we’ll have 
lots to tempt you all. 

The Gazebos are 
coming back!
Yep; after the 
destruction that 
“Storm Eunice” 
wreaked in our 
garden, the new 
replacement 
Gazebos have 
arrived and we’ll have them set up by Easter weekend. 

Initially we used these last year to offer more covered 
seating due to the strange rules that we had to operate 
under, however, their success was made clear to us by 
so many of you so we just couldn’t let them go without 
replacing them. 
Let’s hope fora lovely summer and more al fresco dining. 
Oh; and we’re gradually replacing the benches with 
much larger ones but please bear with us….. as they’re 
ridiculously expensive. 

Shakespeare is on his way!
Plans are under way to hold our 
Shakespeare evening here in our 
garden. The production & ticketing 
is being taken care of by the 
professionals, but we plan to offer a 
“Pre-Theatre Supper” and then take 
your seats in the garden for the main 
event. (As soon as we have final 
details, we’ll let you all know), It will 
be something to look forward to for 
the end of July. We may even add 
a separate “Opera in the Garden” 
event too, at some point, during the 
glorious summer that we all need. 

With The Queens Platinum Jubilee 
celebrations in early June, both here 
at The Bell and around the Village 
and commonwealth, it’s looking like 
quite a summer for Outwood and 
some more great news… 
The folk music band who look after 
the Outwood’ “Wassail Evening” 
have kindly agreed to play here at 
the Bell on the Saturday evening of 
the Jubilee weekend, making that a 
fun evening for all of us.
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Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk

LLOYD HALL

www.lloydhall.org

The  building offers attractive and modern 
facilities for many types of function.  

Wedding Receptions, Banquets, Private Parties 
and Dinners can be accommodated, as well as 

regular bookings by local groups and organisations. 
The Main Hall can seat over 100 while the two 

rooms of the Chilvers Suite are suitable for smaller 
meetings and clubs.

The Kitchen is well-equipped with 
commercial-quality fittings and fixtures.

All or part of the accommodation is 
available for hire at an hourly or daily rate.

For more information and to check availability 
contact the Booking Secretary:

07717 057485
enquiries@lloydhall.org
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Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk
NOTE:  Please submit copy either as finished artwork (a PDF of the correct size) or, 
if using WORD, in the simplest form.  Please avoid using text boxes.  

OUTWOOD NEWS COPY DATES
         ISSUE                         	        COPY DATE
	 May						      15th April
	 June 						      13th May
	 July 						      17th June
	 August & September  				    15th July

REWILDING BEE FARMING 
AND DECARBONISATION 

OF HILLCREST FARM 
Scott's Hill, Outwood

In conjunction with the Royal society for arts, 
manufactures and commerce, we are holding 
an open event for fellows to explain our project, 
the costs and challenges of saving the planet 
and to give a practical hands-on example of 
what we are doing.
Villagers who may be interested are most 
welcome to come along as well .
The events will take place on Wednesday 18th 
May and Thursday 19th of May between 3pm 
and 7pm, vegan refreshments and soft drinks 
will be provided .
It is an outdoor event so appropriate clothing 
and robust foot ware are essentials.
If you wish to register an interest in coming 
along it's free but to limited numbers, so please 
email June trip at KMG  June@kmg.co.uk or 
call 01342 840110.

Patrick McIntosh

WANT TO ADVERTISE IN 
OUTWOOD NEWS?

This space is just £80 p.a.- only £8 per edition!
For more information and to check availability please contact 

John Mankelow:  01342 842764
or 

Anne Morle:  01342 843336
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The best home 
to be in is 
your own
Having Home Instead Senior Care 
help me around the 
house means I don’t 
have to go anywhere.

If, like Stanley, you would like to remain 
in your own home, we can help. 

homeinstead.co.uk/reigate  
or call 01737 529 793
Each Home Instead Senior Care® franchise office is independently 
owned and operated. Copyright © Home Instead Senior Care 2019.

COMPANIONSHIP  |  MEALS AND NUTRITION 

PERSONAL CARE  |  MEMORY CARE

01883 744 020      |      we-love-plants.co.uk      |      instagram: @nichoward

DESIGNING & BUILDING MULTI-AWARD WINNING SPACES

GARDENS OPEN APRIL - SEPTEMBER

BOOKING FOR PRIVATE GROUPS & EVENTS
FOR THE NGS ON SELECTED DATES
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Traditional Roofing  •  Slating  •  Leadworks  •  Three Layer Flat Roofing  •  Horsham Stone  •  Velux Windows

Tel: 01293 784304 • Mob: 07768 695616 • info@folanandjohnson.co.uk • www.folanandjohnson.co.uk

• Handmade Clay Peg Tiles • 3 Layer Felt Flat Roofing • Traditional & Contemporary Tiling 
• Natural Slate • All Aspects of Leadwork to BS1178 • CSCS Compliant

REPUTATION FOR TOP QUALITY ROOFING

Established  in 1988

l   Handmade Clay Peg Tiles  l  3 Layer Felt Flat Roofing  l  Traditional & Contemporary Tiling

 l   Natural Slate  l  All aspects of Leadwork to BS1178

Traditional Roofing  •  Slating  •  Leadworks  •  Three Layer Flat Roofing  •  Horsham Stone  •  Velux Windows

Tel: 01293 784304 • Mob: 07768 695616 • info@folanandjohnson.co.uk • www.folanandjohnson.co.uk

• Handmade Clay Peg Tiles • 3 Layer Felt Flat Roofing • Traditional & Contemporary Tiling 
• Natural Slate • All Aspects of Leadwork to BS1178 • CSCS Compliant

REPUTATION FOR TOP QUALITY ROOFING

Established  in 1988

PAChandyman

serv ces

Tel: 01342 843348 | 07711 939370 | www.pac-handyman.co.uk
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PAC Handyman Services is 
your local solution to everyday
building, maintenance and 
installation projects within 
the home and garden. 


